Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Tuesday 30 January 2018 at 7.30pm at Julie’s house

Present
Julie, JG (Convenor), Martin, MS, Anne, AT, Julian, JP, Peter, PM, Sheila, SC, Vanessa, VH.
Apologies
Wendy, WP
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.  Apologies for absence
	WP had tendered her apologies.
	

	2.  Matters arising 
	4. TBI Organisational structure
There was a proposal to carry out an exercise to verify the accuracy of membership records. JG to discuss with Alaine MacDonald
14 AOCB Highland Third Sector Interface
Our application to join has been submitted and is to be considered by their board.
14 AOCB Dingwall Food Assembly
Anne and Martin still to investigate the idea of an apple business.

14 AOCB Conflicts of interest

Martin still to initiate a register of interests.

	Julie
Anne/ Martin
Martin

	Items for decision

3. Year of Young People
	SC was congratulated on her paper. She reported that she had recently met Jackie Ross from Fortrose Academy, who had been enthusiastic about the school partnering with TBI. Efforts should be focussed on classes S1,2, and 3. Combining with other subjects, e.g. art, might be worthwhile. There is an opportunity to attend the school’s Senior Management Team meeting; SC to pursue.
MS noted the potential to engage with the UHI Sustainable Development BSc and MSc courses.


	Sheila
Martin


	4. Data Protection
	It was agreed that action is needed both to clarify the legal requirements, and to review our existing procedures for handling personal data. MS agreed to research and report back.

	Martin


	5. Black Isle Bikes
	Neither of the two outlets with which we have worked in 2016 and 2017 wish to continue in 2018. This leaves a lot of work to establish new outlets for 2018, with only modest benefits for TBI. On the other hand, bike hire is part of the funding application focussing on e-bike charge points – to be determined in March. If successful this will provide some staff time – but it will mean a late start to the 2018 season. It was agreed that the bikes should be mothballed pending the funding bid outcome.

	

	6. Response to info@ emails
	It was agreed that Anne would have primary responsibility for ensuring emails addressed to info@transitionblackisle.org receive a response. Replies to be cc’d to info@ so that both Peter and Anne can see a reply has been sent.

	Anne/ Peter

	Items for Discussion/ Information

7. Membership


	Barbara Lindsay was accepted as a new member.
	


	8. Bookkeeper  and finance
	Bookkeeper   The retiring book-keeper had met with her replacement, Callum Black; Callum will take over once he is accepted by the Co-op Bank as a signatory. The papers for the changes to signatories have been submitted to the Bank.
Finance Finances are again looking strong.
	

	9. Communications group
	SC plans to include a focus in individual TBI groups in each of the coming newsletters, and will contact group convenors.
We still need a replacement to Wendy to produce posters.

Those attending TBI events were encouraged to take photos and pass them to SC.


	Sheila 

??

All

	10. Energy group
	AT noted the increasing viability of community PV projects.
MS noted the difficulty in producing an agenda which is interesting enough to attract people to a meeting.


	

	11. Food and growing
	JG’s report was accepted.

	

	12. Market group
	It was agreed that the group should not need to meet more often than annually as there are limited topics that need shared amongst all three markets. SC and AT to ensure that action points for Cromarty and North Kessock market are dealt with.
MS has made contact with Lucy Tonkin from Fortrose & Rosemarkie CC – who are also interested in pursuing a market in Fortrose. MS to continue to liaise with her and Ian Goode from Highlife Highland.

	Sheila/ Anne

Martin

	13. Training
	All to consider training needs.


	All

	14. Future dates and venues 
	21/03/2018 at Wendy’s.  7.30 pm.  Wednesday.

01/05/2018 at Vanessa’s (if she’s in) or Sheila’s. Tuesday


	Vanessa

	15. AOCB
	Waste/ recycling – VH to speak to Lorna Walker (SEPA) and report back to the admin group with a proposal for TBI activities to help resolve confusion and encourage recycling.
Website – PM to ask Plexus to resolve the website problem with editors being logged out. The group accepted there will probably be a small charge for this.

Meeting ended 2150.

 
	Vanessa
Peter


